
 

                                                                                                                                    

 

Treasury Division 

 

The Pensions Management Branch of the Treasury Division is on 

a continued drive to collect Birth Certificate Personal 

Identification Numbers (PIN) from its Government Pensioners 

in an effort to reduce the number of retirees who will be required to 

submit Life Certificates in the future. This is the 2nd phase targeting 

persons whose information is not on the Treasury Division’s 

system.   

 

To this end, letters are being sent to those pensioners whose PIN 

are not recorded on the Pensions system. Only these persons, are 

required to bring their computerised Birth Certificate and any 

additional documents (e.g. affidavits, deed poll, marriage certificate 

etc.) along with the letter received (for verification purposes), to the 

Pensions Management Branch so that the records can be updated. 

 

Future communication will be published before the next Life 

Certificate Cycle to advise pensioners of what is expected for 

October 2019. 
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